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STATE LEGISLATORS DELIVER EXTRA PILOT FUNDING:
Additional Funds for City Allow Board of Aldermen to Lower Tax Rates


Following on the Board of Aldermen's recent vote to raise taxes a second consecutive year, state legislators from New Haven's delegation fought hard for extra funding to cover the city's budget shortfall. Adding to the work usually assembled for the end of the legislative session, Gary Holder-Winfield and other state legislators worked long hours, from early morning meetings to watching the sun come up on all-night debates in the House. The additional money comes from the payment-in-lieu-of-taxes (PILOT) program and is a compensation from the state for nontaxable Yale land. 


The tax increase passed by the union-controlled Board raised property taxes 7.7% –  in addition to the reevaluation and tax increase last year – while still projecting a deficit for the year. With the influx of additional funding, city taxpayers were saved from higher rates Monday night with a vote from the Board of Aldermen. The same night, the Board also voted, on a split decision, to sell city streets to Yale – arguing that the budget shortfall demanded the sale of city streets for $3 million. New PILOT and school construction funding amounted to an additional $6.3 million for the city.


“I'm proud of the work that we've accomplished this session,” explains Gary, “bringing enough state funding to the city to provide for necessary services and to help relieve an excessive tax burden. I only wish that this money could have helped prevent the decision to literally sell off part of the city to cover a short-term debt. Private ownership of our city's streets and downtown life seems excessive, especially when there was additional funding coming from the state to compensate lost tax revenue.”


The news of this additional funding comes closely on the heels of criticism from mayoral candidate Henry Fernandez, who accused New Haven's state delegation of not bringing enough PILOT money to the city. “This is ridiculous,” explains Gary, “not only did we bring in more funding than was expected, and managed to lower taxes passed by the city, but Connecticut is still struggling financially and doesn't have the kind of money that Henry is talking about. PILOT funding already accounts for almost half of the city budget, taking the kind of money Henry's talking about is impossible for the state to afford and irresponsible for the sustainable budgeting of our city. It just shows how little Henry understands the ways that the state government interacts with the city.”


“Toni Harp and Toni Walker have worked hard on the Appropriation Committee to support our work, and our city is lucky to have such senior legislators. But our strong representation on that committee is a result of the years that these legislators have put into climbing the ladder – it would take twenty years for Harp's replacement to gain the same seniority and strength. With our present dependence on PILOT funding, we can't afford, quite literally, to lose such a valuable member of the Appropriations Committee.”

